[image: image1.png]Queensland
Government





[image: image2.png]Public Service Commission

I






Notable Case
Ceasing penalty payments not a consideration in determining whether disciplinary action is fair and reasonable

Overview

An employee was disciplined after being found to have: (i) verbally abused senior co-workers during a meeting convened for performance management purposes (ii) breached a direction to maintain confidentiality, and (iii) behaved disrespectfully toward colleagues and a client. The agency determined that the employee’s conduct breached the Code of Conduct. The disciplinary action imposed was a reduction in remuneration level from PO3(4) to PO3(1) and a transfer from one location to another (within the same region).

The employee appealed, arguing the penalty was excessive as the transfer involved relocation to a non-shift work suburban service centre which resulted in a loss of “after hours” duties. This caused a loss of income due to the significant reduction in penalty earnings.

Decision

The Appeals Officer found that the purpose of penalty rates is to compensate an employee for the inconvenience of continuous shift work. If an employee is not working a shift roster, they are not suffering the inconvenience and have no entitlement to penalty rates. Therefore, the Appeals Officer accepted the submission of the agency that ceasing penalty payments is not a consideration in determining whether disciplinary action is fair and reasonable.

The Appeal Officer upheld the agency’s disciplinary findings and disciplinary action. 
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